Treasurers Report for the year
ending 30 June 2015.

The accounts for this year were presented to headquarters shortly after the closing period but nothing has been heard from headquarters other than an acknowledgement that the accounts were received. I have heard nothing to suggest that there were any queries arising from the accounts but as yet have not received the quota for 2015/2016.
The opening balance brought forward from the year commencing 1 July 2014 was £1889. 14. This was an increase of £130 over the previous year. The income for the period was as follows: –
1. payments from members over the year				£438.00
2. Non members at the door					£156.00
3. quota from headquarters					£224.00
4. books								£101.17 p
5. Refreshments							£41. 09p
6. excursions							£102.60
7. donation							£4.00
          Total income                                                                                                               £1066.86 p

The expenses for the same period were as follows: –
1. administration (printing, stationery, postage and expenses)      £564.42
2. rent                                                                                                         £315.00
3. lecturers’ expenses					           £349.60
4. publicity						           £101.00
5. refreshments                                                                                         £9.60
Total expenditure                                                                                                              £1339.62 p

There is therefore a loss of £272.76 p. This is disappointing and the first loss we have made for several years. In my last report I did say that I was concerned about the fees that speakers were charging. Last year this amounted to £168.80 but as will be seen this has jumped £349.60. This current year we have already started with a payment for the September 2015 lecture of £250 and in October expenses amounted to £64.52. The fees will obviously be considerably higher this year. We can afford it as at the end of June 2015 we had some £1900 in the bank but the lecturers’ expenses will be something that will have to be considered in the future.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The positive item is the amount paid by members which has risen from £300 to £438 but this is offset by receipts from the door which have gone down from £216 to £156. Once again the sale of books has been very helpful but it does look as if the lecturers’ expenses are going to make it inevitable that there will be an increase in subscriptions sometime in the future.



